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MINUTES OF THE PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING

TOWN OF EAGLE MOUNTAIN, UTAH

Eagle Mountain Community Center

1668 E. Heritage Dr

Eagle Mountain, UT  84043

July 11, 2000

Chair pro tempore Jennifer Wright-Thulin called the meeting to order @ 6:10 p.m.

Roll Call:  

Commissioners present:  Chair pro tempore Jennifer Wright-Thulin, Diane Jacob and Doug Gwilliam.   Bill Chipman was excused.  Brigham Morgan was expected to arrive late.  There were not enough Commissioners present to represent a quorum, therefore, it was decided that the conceptual plan would be presented first as it wasn't an action item and the meeting would proceed with the additional action items as soon as Mr. Morgan arrived.

Town Staff:  

Town Engineer:

Korey Walker

Town Planners:

Ken Leetham

Shawn Warnke


Recording Secretary:
Fionnuala Kofoed

Others present:  Carl Allred & Jessa Schalich, The Ranches; Jody Hooley, resident; Dan Valentine, resident; Kelvin Bailey, resident; Paul Evans, Butler & Evans; Mike Wren, MCM; Greg Jeppson, land owner.
1.
Pledge of Allegiance:


Jennifer Wright-Thulin led the Pledge of Allegiance.

2.
Approval of Agenda:

MOTION
Diane Jacob moved to approve the agenda tabling item 4, Rock Creek Station and moving item 5, Plum Creek to before item 3.   Jennifer Wright-Thulin seconded the motion.  Ayes: 3, Nays: 0.  Motion passed.

5.
Concept Plan/Plum Creek, (R - N- Carlton Piece):

Ken Leetham commented that the Plum Creek subdivision was outside the city Limits.  Mr. Leetham was not concerned with the design of the development; however, he noted that the lots in the north corridor were isolated.  All of the access requirements had been met but the developers needed to make sure that the roadways were looped.

Korey Walker discussed the "T" layout in the alleyways and stated that there were two specific problems associated with that design 1) Turning radius, 2) Signalization.  An additional item of concern was that Tickville Wash had lots backed up to it and that the streambed and sidewalls would have to be stabilized to avoid erosion into the lots.

Carl Allred, The Ranches, asked whether the Town had any requirements regarding the minimum distance a home could be built next to a culvert.  Korey Walker commented that, in this situation, he expected to see a storm water analysis on Tickville Wash to evaluate each meander.  This would determine what needed to be done to throughout the area.  Mr. Walker wanted to discuss the issue early on in the project so as not to catch the developer off guard as things progressed in the development of the subdivision.

Doug Gwilliam asked whether this project would be completed before Eagle's Gate.  Jessa Shalic stated that Eagle's gate would probably be completed first as The Ranches was waiting for the annexation of Plumb Creek before construction could begin.  Mr. Gwilliam's main concern was the improvements that would be needed for the lots that surrounded the wash.

Jennifer Wright-Thulin commented that the Commissioners echoed the Staff's concerns in relation to the development.

6.
Miscellaneous Items:

A.
Neighborhood Compatibility.


Ken Leetham stated that he had compiled all the information from a previous questionnaire that the Commissioners had responded to.  Mr. Leetham added that, on July 25, the Staff would bring a list of proposed code amendments to the Planning Commission for their review.  Some of the code amendments would be based upon items that had been discussed in the questionnaire.  Mr. Leetham believed that some of the issues in the questionnaire and the proposed code changes would be best addressed during a site visit.   The Commissioners agreed.

B.
Site Visits.


Diane Jacob recommended having a quarterly site visit.  The Commissioners agreed to hold the site visits on a night other than their regularly scheduled meeting. 

The Planning Commission was still awaiting the arrival of Commissioner Morgan to continue with the meeting.  

Nick Berg requested that the meeting be adjourned until the following evening.  Mr. Berg expressed his concerns regarding the vacancies in the Planning Commission and the frustrations developers were faced with when meetings had to be cancelled or postponed.

Diane Jacob and Doug Gwilliam both stated that they had submitted names of individuals to the Mayor of candidates who were interested in filling the vacancies and yet there had been no action taken.  

The meeting was rescheduled for the following Tuesday at 5 p.m.

MOTION
Doug Gwilliam moved to adjourn the meeting @ 6:45 p.m.  Diane Jacob seconded the motion.

Approved:  _______________________


 Date: ___________________




Chairman Bill Chipman                      
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